
Red flag hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

Here is an item of interest to swimmers.

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (January
17) that due to big waves, the red flag has been hoisted at Clear Water Bay
Second Beach in Sai Kung District. Beach-goers are advised not to swim at the
beach.

Appointments to Board of Financial
Services Development Council

     The Government announced today (January 17) appointments to the Board of
Directors of the incorporated Financial Services Development Council (FSDC)
for a term of two years from January 17, 2019 to January 16, 2021.
 
     Further to the appointment of Mr Laurence Li Lu-jen as Chairman of the
Board of Directors upon the incorporation of the FSDC as a company limited by
guarantee, the Chief Executive has appointed 14 members to the Board of the
incorporated FSDC, including 12 serving members of the FSDC. The Board will
oversee the operation of the incorporated FSDC with effect from January 17,
2019. 
 
     Announcing the appointments, the Secretary for Financial Services and
the Treasury, Mr James Lau, said, "The appointees are all seasoned
practitioners and broadly representative of major sectors of the financial
services industry. I am confident that the Board will direct the incorporated
FSDC to further step up its efforts in conducting research, promoting market
development, and nurturing talent with increased resources and operational
flexibility."
 
     Mr Lau also expressed his heartfelt gratitude to all outgoing members of
the FSDC for their contributions to the work of the FSDC over the past years.
 
     The FSDC was established in 2013 by the Hong Kong Special Administrative
Region Government as a high-level, cross-sectoral advisory body to engage the
industry in formulating proposals to promote the further development of Hong
Kong's financial services industry and to map out the strategic direction for
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development. The FSDC has been incorporated as a company limited by guarantee
with effect from September 2018 to allow it to better discharge its functions
with more flexibility. 
 
     Following is the membership list of the Board of the incorporated FSDC
with effect from January 17, 2019:
 
Chairman
———-
Mr Laurence Li Lu-jen   (appointed with effect from September 21, 2018)
 
Members (14)
—————
Dr Au King-lun
Ms Diana Cesar*
Ms Bonnie Y Chan
Ms Lena Chan*
Mr Mark Dickens
Ms Ding Chen
Mr Henry Fan Hung-ling
Mr Glenn Fok
Dr Hu Zhanghong
Mr Brian Li Man-bun
Mr Joe Ngai
Mr Andrew Walter Bougourd Ross Weir
Mr Stephen Wong Yuen-shan
Ms Winnie Wong Chi-shun
 
Ex-officio member
——————–
Mr James Lau (in the capacity as Secretary for Financial Services and the
Treasury)
 
* new appointee

Speech by FS at Financial Literacy
Strategy 2019 Launch Ceremony (English
only) (with photos/video)

     Following is the speech by the Financial Secretary, Mr Paul Chan, at the
Financial Literacy Strategy 2019 Launch Ceremony today (January 17):
 
Lester (Chairman of the Investor and Financial Education Council, Mr Lester
Huang), David (General Manager of the Investor and Financial Education
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Council, Mr David Kneebone), Tim (Chairman of the Securities and Futures
Commission, Mr Tim Lui), distinguished guests, ladies and gentlemen,
 
     Good morning.
 
     I'm pleased to be here today for the launch of the latest version of the
Financial Literacy Strategy, with a continuing and vitally important mission
to advance the financial literacy of the people of Hong Kong.
 
     That mission was set in motion with the establishment of the Investor
Education Centre – now the Investor and Financial Education Council – in late
2012. It took flight three years later, with the release of the Hong Kong
Financial Literacy Strategy in 2015, as mentioned by Lester. The new Strategy
unveiled today builds on the inaugural version, applying what has been
learned in the past three years about financial literacy and focusing on
those who need it the most.
 
     This is why this 2019 version puts more emphasis on financial literacy
and socio-economic issues, from our ageing population and youth development
to financial inclusion.
 
     It's also why this new version emphasises specific target audiences,
including youths, working adults, the elderly, low-income families and those
who struggle with low income and less community integration.
 
     Today's financial market is endlessly changing and complex, with
technology increasingly driving financial innovation. At the same time, such
societal changes as increased longevity have brought about new considerations
and needs in financial planning, at both the individual and the community
levels.
 
     In short, people today must be equipped with the relevant knowledge to
make informed financial choices under rapidly changing socio-economic
circumstances. That is certainly no easy task, Lester.
 
     Hong Kong, of course, is one of the world's leading international
financial centres. We take pride in offering a wide range of financial
services and products. The people of Hong Kong have long participated in the
financial market through, for example, the trading of stocks.
 
     That said, there are clearly some concerns regarding Hong Kong's overall
financial knowledge, according to a recent survey. For example, while about
80 per cent of the people of Hong Kong have financial goals, less than half
have taken the necessary action to achieve those goals.
 
     Although four out of five people lived within their means, some 40 per
cent of respondents lacked the emergency funds to respond to unexpected
financial needs.
 
     And for those who borrowed money, about 20 per cent admitted to failing
to make their debt repayments on time.



 
     In short, there is room to improve financial literacy and awareness in
Hong Kong. That makes the new Strategy all the more timely.
 
     To be sure, financial education – like education in general – is a long-
term process, if not a life-long pursuit. In its six years of existence,
however, the Investor and Financial Education Council has laid a solid
foundation in enhancing the financial literacy of our people, including the
elderly, working adults, youths and school children.
 
     The Chin Family, and its lively cartoon characters, is now a household
name. And in March, the third edition of Money Month will be held, bringing
together the financial planning prowess of Government, finance, education,
the media and more.
 
     I'm pleased to note the Council is hardly alone on the financial
education front. The Hong Kong Monetary Authority, for example, has launched
a Consumer Education Programme. It offers tips on banking and related
products and services. That includes the recently launched Faster Payment
System, as well as stored-value facilities, Internet banking services, ATMs
and credit cards.
 
     And HKMC Annuity, a subsidiary of the Hong Kong Mortgage Corporation,
runs a campaign to boost public awareness of the suitability, and, of course,
the associated risks, of using your life annuity as a retirement-planning
solution.
 
     The Securities and Futures Commission issued guidelines relating to the
distribution and trading of virtual assets in last November. The Commission,
of course, oversees the new Investor and Financial Education Council.
 
     I am confident that under the able leadership by Lester, the new Council
will build on the good work done by its predecessor in advancing financial
literacy in Hong Kong.
 
     Certainly, the Investor and Financial Education Council has the full
support of the Government. A financially informed public can make a
difference for all of us.
 
     My thanks again to all those involved in creating the new Financial
Literacy Strategy, from the Council's predecessor, the Investor Education
Centre, to the Education Bureau, our four financial regulators,
representatives of the Hong Kong financial industry and many stakeholders.
 
     Ladies and gentlemen, I wish you all a new year blessed with health,
happiness and financial well-being.
 
     Thank you.



    

Key statistics on service demand of
A&E Departments and occupancy rates of
medical wards in public hospitals

The following is issued on behalf of the Hospital Authority:

     During the winter surge, the Hospital Authority (HA) is closely
monitoring the service demand of Accident and Emergency Departments and the
occupancy rate of medical wards in public hospitals. Key service statistics
are being issued daily for public information. Details are in the appended
table.
 
     In addition, the weekly bulletin "Surge in Brief" (appended) will be
issued every Thursday to illustrate the four-week trend of key service
statistics in public hospitals. "Surge in Brief" can be accessed in the HA
Winter Surge designated webpage (www.ha.org.hk/goto/wintersurge/en).

Re-opening of Government Secretariat
Tender Box

     The Government Secretariat Tender Box (GSTB) located at the G/F, East
Wing, Central Government Offices, Tamar, which was previously closed, has
been re-opened to receive tenders for the Central Tender Board.

     Tenders must be deposited in the tender box as specified in the tender
notice (Specified Tender Box) before the specified tender closing time. Late
tenders and tenders not deposited in the Specified Tender Box will not be
processed.

http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201901/17/P2019011700340_photo_1149723.jpg
http://gia.info.gov.hk/general/201901/17/P2019011700340_photo_1149722.jpg
http://www.government-world.com/key-statistics-on-service-demand-of-ae-departments-and-occupancy-rates-of-medical-wards-in-public-hospitals-28/
http://www.government-world.com/key-statistics-on-service-demand-of-ae-departments-and-occupancy-rates-of-medical-wards-in-public-hospitals-28/
http://www.government-world.com/key-statistics-on-service-demand-of-ae-departments-and-occupancy-rates-of-medical-wards-in-public-hospitals-28/
http://www.ha.org.hk/goto/wintersurge/en
http://www.government-world.com/re-opening-of-government-secretariat-tender-box-3/
http://www.government-world.com/re-opening-of-government-secretariat-tender-box-3/


     For enquiries, please call 2810 2401 between 9am and 6pm from Mondays to
Fridays (except public holidays).


